MARK UDALL 2ND DISTRICT, COLORADO

115 CANNON HOB WASHINGTON, D.C. 20515 (202) 225-2161 (202) 226-7840 (FAX)

1333 WEST 120TH AVENUE SUITE 210 ∴ESTMINSTER, CO 80234 (303) 457-4500 (303) 457-4504 (FAX)



## Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-0602

June 7, 2002

COMMITTEE ON RESOURCES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON NATIONAL PARKS, RECREATION, AND PUBLIC LANDS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON FORESTS AND FOREST HEALTH

COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON SPACE AND AERONAUTICS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENT, TECHNOLOGY AND STANDARDS

COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS

Mr. Howard S. Long 4251 Parfet St. Wheat Ridge, CO 80033

Dear Mr. Long:

Thank you for contacting me regarding the status of the federal income tax laws. I appreciate your taking the time to get in touch about this matter.

I am not a lawyer. However, it is my understanding that in enacting the income tax laws Congress was exercising the power specified in the Constitution's 16<sup>th</sup> Amendment, which says "Congress shall have power to lay and collect taxes on income, from whatever source derived, without apportionment among the several States, and without regard to any census or enumeration."

I also am not a historian, but my understanding is that the Secretary of State declared on February 25, 1913, that the 16<sup>th</sup> Amendment had been duly ratified by 36 States (there then were 48 States in the Union) and that it was therefore in full effect as part of the Constitution.

So far as I am aware, the Supreme Court has never ruled that the 16<sup>th</sup> Amendment did not take effect or that the basic income tax laws are not consistent with the Constitution. That could change, of course. However, more than 87 years have elapsed since the announcement of ratification and nearly as long since the income tax laws were first enacted – and I think that if such a ruling were to have come it would have come before now. Thus, I think it would be prudent to assume that the Court is unlikely to totally strike down the income tax laws.

Thanks again for contacting me. I always listen closely to what you and other Coloradans have to say about matters in Congress, the problems of our communities, and the issues facing our country.

Warm regards,

Mark Udall

Member of Congress

MEU: ss